# **BURNHAM-ON-CROUCH PRIMARY**



Connected to our world

# **SCHOOL NEWSLETTER**

1st April 2022

# Burnham bake sale!

We would like to say a massive thank you to everyone who took part in the bake sale! It was amazing to see so many wonderful cake designs!

All entries received a house point and a runner up certificate, 1st, 2<sup>nd</sup> and 3rd placed cakes received a special certificate and additional points for their house team.

All the cakes were judged by the head boy/girl and deputy head boy/girl.

Thank you again we hope you enjoyed them!

#### Bake off sale results

Year Group	Number of Children that entered cupcakes for judging	Individual Results			House Results			
		1 <sup>st</sup> 5 points	2 <sup>nd</sup> 3 points	3 <sup>rd</sup> 2 points	1st	2nd	3rd	4th
<u>EYFS</u>	35	Ruby Morris Sahara	Harry Harte Everest	Amy-May Canny Sahara	Sahara 13	Everest 11	Amazon and	d Nile Joint
1	44	Sophie Young Amazon	Estee Parsons Sahara	Roberta Baker Amazon	Amazon 20	Sahara 14	Nile 10	Everest 9
2	43	Harry North Amazon	Isabelle Hammond Nile	Lewis Hull Amazon	Amazon 16	Nile 14	Everest 12	Sahara 10
3	37	Jack Embling Nile	Freya-Mae Olley Everest	Samuel Pankhurst Amazon	Nile 15	Amazon 13	Everest 12	Sahara 8
4	40	Jamie Duffy Amazon	Blake Angus Nile	Bobby Higgs Sahara	Amazon 19	Nile and Sahara joint Everest 12 11		
<u>5</u>	38	Grace Atkins Everest	Tianna Collins Sahara	Elsie Barrett Everest	Everest 19	Amazon 11	Nile 8	Sahara 7
<u>6</u>	36	Sophie Torrie Sahara	Xander Taylor Amazon	Ellie <u>Everard</u> Padilla Amazon	Sahara 15	Amazon 14	Everest 9	Nile 8
	Total 273 65% of pupils	Total house points						

1st	Amazon	103
2nd	Everest	83
3rd	Sahara	79
4th	Nile	77

## **Comic Relief**

Thank you for all of your donations for Comic relief 2022.

A fantastic £713.90 was raised in total.

Well done to everyone!









## Bake sale for Ukraine

On Friday 11th March, Erin and Adele Rawlinson, Bella Mallett, Jess Massenhove, Aliyah Davey, Imogen Martin, Daisy Howard, Serenna Ventimiglia and Lorna Longley organised a bake sale to help raise money for Ukraine. They raised £285.43 from selling the cakes and because of gift aid and the government matching everything pound for pound, the total raised was just over £600! The money has been donated to the DEC (Disaster Emergency Committee). Thank you to everyone who donated.



# Year 3 - Pizza making

As part of our DT topic in Year 3, we made our own delicious pizzas! We practised our cutting skills to safely chop up all our different toppings. We used scales to weigh out all our ingredients and follow the recipe to make our own dough. It took a lot of kneading and really made our arms tired! When the dough had risen, we rolled it out into the pizza base and then put all our toppings on. And they were so delicious!













# Year 1

For Geography we went for a walk around Burnham. We identified different types of houses (semi-detached and terraced) and looked at the physical features of our local area. The children were brilliantly behaved, and the wonderful weather made the walk extremely pleasant.











## Year 1

We have been busy learning to order and compare numbers to 50. We have been working hard to order numbers correctly and find missing numbers on a 100 square.

During Geography, we have learned about the countries of the UK. We created posters to show the facts that we have learned.

We have compared cities and towns. We have been on a walk around Burnham-on-Crouch, identifying different types of houses and homes and enjoying the sunshine! The children behaved beautifully and represented our school well.

We then made towns and cities using different construction toys.







### Tag Rugby at Maldon RFC

After a 2 year break it was absolutely fantastic to return to Maldon RFC for a whole day of Tag Rugby, playing against schools in the Maldon area.

A combined Yr 3/4 team climbed aboard the minibus for the sort trip over to Maldon. Once we had warmed up and meet our supporting coach we then launched into some energetic games. Competing against Maldon Court, Danbury Park, St Francis and Purleigh we played some brilliant Rugby. Especially since some of our players have only been playing since February half term! We ended up playing 4 games, winning 2 and losing 2. However, we showed excellent sportsmanship and certainly gained some valuable match experience.

We hopped back on the minibus, in order to return our 3/4 team back to school and collect the Yr 5/6 team.

The glorious sunshine kept glowing, as our senior Rugby players warmed up and got themselves ready for action. Matches against Maldon Court, St Francis, Moulsham, Great Totham and Purleigh were all brilliantly contested. Our results included 2 wins and 3 losses, but our players had a great afternoon and were outstanding ambassadors for our school.

Well done to all of our Tag Rugby players, looking forward to September I hope we can attract more players to come along to training.











# PTA News - Challenge 2022

We would like to say a HUGE thank you to all of the children who took part in our 2022 Challenge throughout the month of February. The aim was to raise £20.22 through sponsorship.

33 children took part in the challenge, but between them they managed to raise an incredible £1,295! We are so proud of every one of them and are really grateful to all the adults who sponsored them. Our plan had been to choose one child who had the best fundraising idea but this task has proven to be a difficult one as all of the ideas were fantastic! So instead we will make sure that every child who took part will get a special thank you in next week's Celebration Assembly. Well done to all of them!

Here are a few of the ways the children raised the money for us....

Jarvis in EYFS cycled along the river front every week.

Mason in Year 1 made and sold soap Iollies.

Ruby in Year 2 walked and roller-skated 22km during February.

Adeline in Year 3 and her brother Emerson in EYFS tried one new food from a different country every day for 7 days.

Eleanor in Year 4 completed 10,000 steps every day during February.

Lila in Year 5 made cakes and held a bake sale.

Harry in Year 6 hit as many golf balls as he could on the driving range.







As we didn't get many entries per class we decided not to award a class prize as this didn't seem fair for the 33 children throughout the school who did complete the challenge. Each child received a special thank you their assembly.

Finally, we also said we would have a prize for the child who raised the most money. We actually have two winners in this category, both from Year 3! Beau Boler and Jack Embling raised an amazing £130 each! Beau was sponsored to swim as many lengths of a 25m pool as he could. Jack challenged himself to walk over 20,222 steps in one day towards the end of February. Well done to Beau and Jack!

As always, thank you so much for supporting us. We are always so appreciative of any support we get. We are looking forward to being able to plan more of the usual PTA events in the coming months, but hope that everyone who did take part in this special challenge enjoyed it.

You did a great job!

## **School Dinner Menu**

Just a reminder of our new school summer term dinner menu starting after half term.

Below are a few of the new options which the children have had taster sessions and thoroughly enjoyed them!

Kickin' Chicken

**Sticky Chicken** 

Mexican bean wrap

**Beef Enchiladas** 

Vegetarian Sausage twist

### **Parent Governor Election**

We are pleased to confirm that Mr Tunbridge has joined the governing board in the role of parent governor.

Mr Tunbridge is a former pupil and active member of the community. In addition to over twenty years of experience of working with financial institutions he brings a genuine concern for the welfare of all residents of Burnham on Crouch and the Dengie Hundred, young and old.

We look forward to working with you.

We would like to wish you all a fantastic Easter break and we look forward to seeing you on Tuesday 19<sup>th</sup> April.



Email: <u>admin@burnham-on-crouch.essex.sch.uk</u>
Website: burnhamprimary.co.uk

Contact: 01621 782070